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TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN,  

It gives me great pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Carla Rademan who I have had the 
privilege of working with over the last 5 years in my capacity as associate, SACAP mentor and most recently 
teaching colleague. Carla joined 26’10 south Architects and Urban Designers as an architectural technologist in 
November 2017 where she worked until January 2020. Primary projects that she was involved with include the 
Barnato Hall of Residence extensions at Wits University (phases 1 & 2), and additions and alterations to an 
existing property in Johannesburg (conversion of existing house into flexible multi-rental units). More recently 
I have worked with Carla on the re-development and cataloging of the materials library at the Department of 
Architect at the University of Pretoria.  

Carla is a talented designer and shows great strength and leadership and strong drawing, model making and 
technical abilities. She is very organized and is able to grapple with, and find innovative solutions to complex 
issues at inception, development, implementation and closeout stages of projects. One of Carla’s unique 
strengths is her ability to work both on very focused aspects of a project without losing sight of the greater 
objectives at play. To engage Carla in a stimulating architectural design, implementation, research and/or 
teaching environment will have tremendous benefit to such an organization.  

I would like to take this opportunity to wish Carla all the best in her future career endeavours and to 
recommend her as a most diligent and worthy candidate. I would be happy to be contacted should any further 
information be required. 

Kind regard,  

 

Paul Devenish 

BSc (Arch), BArch (Hons), MArch(Prof) (Pretoria), PrArch (SACAP) 
Former Associate, 26’10 south Architects and Urban Designers 
Lecturer | Coordinator Construction Stream, 2nd year architecture studio 
Department of Architecture, University of Pretoria 
Tel +27(12) 420 2208 
Email paul.devenish@up.ac.za 
www.up.ac.za 
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